



Aim High, Fly High

Robins Lane Primary School Newsletter

26<sup>th</sup> September 2025

# Headteacher's Notes

Dear Parents and Carers,

What a wonderful week we have had. With no rain to spoil outdoor time, the children have benefitted from maximum time in the great outdoors. It's been lovely to see the children enjoying their PE sessions, after school clubs, breaktimes and outdoor learning; making the most of the autumnal sunshine and the warm weather.

Thank you to everyone who enjoyed a cake and a cuppa on the playground this morning. It was lovely to see parents, children and staff chatting with their drinks in the glorious morning sunshine. Miss Kanters and PTFA organised the Macmillan Coffee Morning which raised £134 for this amazing charity. Macmillan Coffee Mornings are held to raise vital funds for Macmillan Cancer Support, helping people living with cancer receive the care and resources they need. By coming together over coffee and cake, communities show solidarity and support, while every donation contributes to life-changing services like nurses, helplines, and financial guidance. It's a simple yet powerful way to make a meaningful difference.

Earlier in the week, we were delighted to welcome families to our Early Years Open Days. Families took time to visit, explore our learning spaces, and meet our team. We hope they enjoyed seeing the exciting opportunities that await our youngest learners. We have more events planned and will ensure we give plenty of notice to attend. Thank you to Mrs McKeon for organising the visits.

Don't forget that the Scholastic Book Fair is in school this week! It's a fantastic chance for children to discover new stories and for families to stock up on some great reads. Every purchase helps support our school library stock, so please pop in to see what's on offer. Thank you to Mrs Williams for organising and to other staff who have given up their time to help out.

This week, our Year 6s have attended 'Playground Leader' training. The children have worked hard to learn new skills which will help them to work with their peers to make our breaktimes even more fun. Our new Year 6 group are very proactive and I am delighted to see them stepping forward and asking for extra responsibilities which give them opportunities to show their WINGS values in action – Well done Year 6!

As I have mentioned in previous updates, our school is currently a bit of building site. The works will be completed over the October half term. This week the roofers have been completing the Year 5 classroom – this meant that Year 5 had to de-camp to our intervention room for the week – the children and staff, despite the disruption, have coped brilliantly and they are now back 'home' in Year 5. Next week, Year 6 is being finished so they are on the move – I am sure they will cope brilliantly and will be back in their classroom this time next week.

Have a wonderful weekend - rest and recharge ready for the new week ahead.

Yours sincerely, Mrs Tomkow





















# This week's 100% Attendance Hero is: Joshua G

#### Attendance

#### This week's class attendance is:

Reception - 94.4%

Year 1 - 98.8%

Year 2 - 95.9%

Year 3 - 93.8%

Year 4 - 95.6%

Year 5 – 93.3%

Year 6 - 95.6%

# Jigsaw Award Scroll Winners

#### This week's certificates were for:

'Think about everyone's right to learn'

#### The winners are:

Nursery - Emilia S

Reception - Rileigh D

Year 1 - Albert A

Year 2 - Matilda B

Year 3 - Kaitlyn B

Year 4 - Chanudi A

Year 5 - Luke H

Year 6 - Parinaz A

#### Well done for making our school a better place!



# Timetable Rockstars/Numbots

#### This week's stars are:

Reception	Coming soon!
Year 1	Kobe T-H
Year 2	George M-W
Year 3	George P
Year 4	Emily C
Year 5	Finley M
Year 6	Abigail W-J



# Class Dojos

#### This week's winners are:

Nursery	George P
Reception	Baran T
Year 1	Sophia M
Year 2	Alife-George J
Year 3	Jack L
Year 4	Edna B & Regan C
Year 5	Joshua G
Year 6	Kai K



### **WINGS Award**

#### This week's winners are:

Nursery	Theo C
Reception	Harper B
Year 1	Verity J
Year 2	Ayla J
Year 3	Jayden H
Year 4	Amara D
Year 5	Alec M
Year 6	Lily-Mae G



# Spelling Shed Award

This week's stars are:

Year 1	Coming soon!
Year 2	Teddy H
Year 3	Alessia M C
Year 4	Benjamin B
Year 5	Joel B
Year 6	William Y



## Happy Lunchtime Award

This week's winners are:

Parinaz A	Olivia J
Victoria A	Nancy M

# Suggestion Box

If there's anything you'd like us to know, or you have any ideas on how we can improve, please let us know in the box below.